
                                         Contact Us 

Hempfield Church of the Brethren 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520 

Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545  
Website: www.hempfieldcob.org 

Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to 
contact them if you have a need. 

Doug Hinton – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Monday 

Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 
Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 

Laura Meiser – Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

Emmy Schott – Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org 

Irene Hershey – Administrator 
Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

Please submit bulletin information to Irene by Wednesday noon.  

HCOB Family Facts 
General Offering for June 19, 2022 =  

General Fund $ 4,825.50 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,512 

Building Fund for June 19, 2022 = $ 100.00 
Video Upgrade Fund = $ 1,200.00 (To date = $ 9,180.25)      

2 Cent a Meal $ 727.30 (To date) 
                         
 
 

 
This Week @ H.C.O.B. 

 
Today:                                                   Wednesday:  
                                                                  Creation 
 
 Monday:                                               Thursday: 
    Doug’s Day Off                                     6:00 Praise Band 
    6:30pm Worship Team                         6:30pm Softball - MCHS 
    7:15pm Softball – East Fairview          Creation 
  
Tuesday:                                                Friday:   

      7:00pm Leadership Team                     Creation   
                  

                    

 

Sunday, June 26, 2022  

mailto:doug@hempfieldcob.org
mailto:gdavis6320@comcast.net
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PRELUDES 

 

WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS  

 

CALL TO WORSHIP            Exodus 13:17-22      
 

VOICES IN PRAISE Light of the World 

    This Little Light of Mine  

   

Children Dismissed for Children’s Church 

 

SCRIPTURE         Ephesians 5:8-20   

 

MORNING PRAYER & LORD’S PRAYER 

 

HYMN   Here in This Place               #6 
  

               

SCRIPTURE         John 8:12-20  
  

MESSAGE      I AM THE LIGHT 

 
CLOSING SONG  Immortal, Invisible               #70 

  

 *BENEDICTION     

 

 *POSTLUDE *Those who are able are invited to stand 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       Preacher – Doug Hinton 

                       Worship Leader – Diane Garber 

                       Accompanist – Kim Glass  

 Praise Band Leader – Jen Hinton                        

 Sound Tech –Rich Bushong & Jamie Bushong 

                         Video Tech – Dave Bendit 

 

 
PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY BY 

READING AHEAD!  Next Sunday, Doug Hinton will be preaching on 

John 10:7-10. Please read and prayerfully study this passage this week 

as we prepare to worship together.  

 

 

 

 
 

Come Worship Outdoors! For those of you who feel close 

to God in nature, here's a special day to worship him: our 

9:30 church service will be moved outdoors on July 3, 

weather permitting. Bring your lawnchairs or blankets to set 

up near the pavilion and enjoy worship in a different way! If 

the weather does not cooperate on that day, we will move 

indoors, and reschedule our outdoor worship day for July 10 

instead. Hope to see you all OUTSIDE on July 3!  

Note: There will be NO coffee service on this day. 

 

 

 

Worship Today 
 



 

Do you love children? Are you 

willing to commit to help for 1 

year? The children’s ministry is 

looking for help with both the 

nursery and Children’s Ministry this 

Fall.  If God is nudging your heart 

to serve, simply sign up on the sheet provided in the Narthex. Either 

Emmy or Laura will reach out to discover where your talents/desires 

lie.  Won’t you be a part of building the next generation of Hempfield 

Church of the Brethren?  Sign up today! 

 

 

 
 

WOMEN’S CAMP will be held this year at Camp Swatara on Friday 

afternoon, August 19 through Saturday, August 20, 2022. Our theme 

this year is “An Invitation to the Feast” and our Speaker is Jeanne 

Davies, Executive Director of the Anabaptist Disabilities Network. The 

Women’s Cabinet is planning a meaningful and enjoyable time 

together! We hope to see you there! More information will be coming 

soon! 

 

 

Outreach Service Opportunity: 
Volunteers are needed at the Movie in 

the Park / Fireworks Event in East 
Petersburg on Friday, July 1 

We are looking for 2-4 more people to 
join Dave & Deb Bendit to help setup the 
inflatable movie screens around 7:30 pm. 
Serve our community at this fun event. 
Please contact Dave if you can help by 
Monday, June 27. 

About the Event: It starts at 5:30 and everyone is invited to come 
out for a fun evening of live performances by the Lancaster 
Improv group. Food is available too. From 8:30 to 10:15 a movie 
in the park will feature Sonic the Hedgehog, followed by 
spectacular 4th of July Fireworks.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Stewards of Finance have some volunteer opportunities.  Please 

consider ways that you may be able to fill these important roles in the 

life of the church. 

 

#1.  We are looking for 3 individuals to serve on rotating schedules as 

Offering Tabulators.  This involves counting the weekly offering. 

 

#2.  We are in need of someone to serve as Assistant Treasurer.  Claire 

Eshelman is retiring at the end of 2022 and we need to find and train 

her replacement. 

 

Please consider either of these ways to serve the church.  If interested, 

please contact Justin Kleinfelter at (jkleinfelter@fultonbank.com). 

 

 

 

VIDEO UPGRADE FUNDRAISER: WOW, 
thank you for your support for the upgrade of 
our church’s video technology for live 
streaming and recording. In three short 
weeks we have raised almost $9,200.  
To God be the glory! 

YOU can support this project by making a check payable to “Hempfield 
Church of the Brethren” and write “Video Upgrade Fund” on the memo 
line. You can place your check in the offering on Sundays or mail it to 
the church. Please include your offering envelope # if you want it 
recorded for your end of the year contribution statement. You can also 
make an offering on-line through Breeze by selecting “Give to Video 
Upgrade Fund”. Thank you for investing in these important 
communication tools of our times! 
 
We have also submitted an application to receive a grant of up to 
$5,000 from the ANE’s Facilities Assistance Fund. We should know if 
the grant is approved by the end of June and we’ll communicate this to 
you as soon as possible. Many thanks from the Media Team. 

Announcements 
 
 



 
 

 
 

Hempfield COB contributed 92 pounds of food items to the pantry in 

May. 

In May the pantry served: 189 children, 248 adults, 107 seniors, for a 

total 494 served…  Many families come to the pantry every week…this 

gives a grand total of 1,309 people served for the month May. 

Forty-nine volunteers gave 472 hours for the month! 

Requested items for the month of July are: Cereal, Canned carrots, 

Canned mixed vegetables, Canned green beans, Canned potatoes, 

Ramen noodles, Large jelly (please no glass containers), Large peanut 

butter, Penna pasta. 

Many thanks for your continuing support to the pantry to help families 

in the Hempfield area struggling to feed their families!!! 

God Bless you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

It’s not too late to gather with other 

believers as we study together….. 
 

Adult Bible Fellowships will be focusing on a study of the book of 

John.  This study is led by Tony Evans found on RightNow Media and 

classes will be led by a variety of leaders.  Classes begin following the 

close of the Sunday morning worship and plan to be completed each 

week by 11:30am. 

 “Where do you turn when the 

world around you grows dark? In 

this study of the Gospel of John, 

Dr. Tony Evans encourages us to 

turn to Christ by reminding us of 

the two purposes for the beloved 

disciple’s book—that we would 

believe in Jesus and find life in his 

name. Despite what our culture 

may argue, there is only one hope 

that is truly trustworthy and that is 

our savior, Jesus Christ. So join 

Tony for this twelve-session series 

that will draw you back to the 

essential truths of our faith and the 

life found in our king.” 

 

For access into RightNow Media, you will need to contact Doug Hinton 

at doug@hempfieldcob.org.  Stay tuned for more great opportunities to 

gather and study. 

 

 

 

 

 


